





March 12, 2009
Robert J. Edwards, Field Manager

Humboldt River Field Office
Bureau of Land Management

5100 Winnemucca Boulevard

Winnemucca, Nevada 89445-2921
Re: EA for the Proposed 10 Year Grazing Renewal – Jersey Valley, Hole in the Wall, and Home Station Gap Allotments
Dear Mr. Edwards;
The Wild Horse Commission has received and reviewed the notification letter and EA on the BLM’s website.  We have reviewed the preliminary environmental assessment for re-issuance of the 10 year Grazing Permits and sustaining appropriate management levels for affected wild horse herds.  
We have reviewed the comments submitted by our sister agency, the Nevada Department of Wildlife.  We concur and support their comments as submitted:

“Allotment specific objectives established under the Sonoma-Gerlach Final Grazing Environmental Impact Statement and Management Framework Plan Decisions are binding conditions of the 1997 Multiple Use Decisions and these pending decisions.

As a matter of land use plan implementation, the previous allotment evaluations established carrying capacities and allocated forage to livestock permits and to establish wild horse appropriate management levels.  Appropriate management levels of wild 
horses were not established in the land use plan of 1981. At that time in the 1990’s,
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allowable use levels or objectives were established to be management triggers for ungulates and measurable aspects of vegetation for the Bureau to monitor and adjust numbers as necessary.  This environmental assessment shows no evidence that these previous permit conditions were monitored or enforced.  Without meaningful rangeland monitoring data in this document, the ten year old appropriate management levels cannot be validated nor adjusted as necessary, as required by your present land use plan.

Proposed livestock grazing seasons of use are justified by pending rangeland projects that are neither completed nor funded for the implementation of new grazing permits.  Additional allotment specific objectives now appear not to be monitored or assessed by the document.  With additional Guidelines applied by the Resource Advisory Council to 
assure proper functioning condition of uplands and riparian habitats, the document has failed to provide any data to justify the past and future management strategies or decisions.
The preliminary environmental assessment provides an opportunity to properly assess rangeland monitoring data and propose meaningful management actions to fully implement the present land use plan and Rangeland Health Criteria required by regulation.  This effort will require the determination of a carrying capacity and actions to  achieve a viable thriving natural ecosystem as required by the Wild Horse and Burro Act.”
I personally was on a field tour of this area with BLM and took many photos a year ago.  The area is in severe condition and needs intense management strategies to work towards restoring the land.

Prior to issuing another document after evaluating comments you receive, I would suggest a range tour including affected parties such as Department of Wildlife, Wild Horse Commission, permittees, RAC members, and open to other members of the public on your affected party mailing list.  This could be a work in progress of all parties and working towards consensus on restoration, but needs to be transparent and with serious strategies to manage the area, not just issue another permit without necessary changes.

Thank you for considering these matters and we look forward to working with you...
Sincerely,

CATHERINE BARCOMB

Administrator 
